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Review of Curriculum Support Groups 2012
Summary
Purpose of Review
This review was designed to explore the effectiveness of the Curriculum Support Groups (CSGs) supported by the Wessex Group and to arrive at recommendations for their future operation. 
Methodology for the review
Feedback was sought from all those in Wessex Group colleges who are eligible to attend Curriculum Support Group meetings. Curriculum Vice-Principals (VPs) were charged with oversight of the review which was based on –

· A questionnaire made available to members online in June/July 2012. This questionnaire was designed by the Wessex Group Manager with the Curriculum Networks Manager and was approved by Vice-Principals.
· Additional material collated by the Curriculum Network Manager during 2011/12 and including internal feedback collected by one College in addition to unsolicited feedback from discussions in CSG meetings and correspondence during the year.

A total of 116 valid responses to the questionnaire and to requests for feedback from VPs were received. These responses are included in full in the appendices to this report and are summarised in section 4.
CSGs: rationale, activity, funding and the role of the CSG Manager

The review offers a background in the form of a brief summary of CSG activity, funding and management which includes references to some current research on networking and collaboration in education CPD. 

Impact of CSGs – some examples, what factors contribute to/inhibit success

A full analysis of questionnaire returns is included in section 4. Headline findings are as follows: 
1. CSG meetings in their current format are the most popular first choice for CPD and are also the most popular choice overall (i.e. they were selected as one of the top five preferred CPD formats by a clear majority of respondents). Training days were the second most popular choice of CPD format overall although only 2 respondents identified Training days as their first choice for CPD.
2. The most commonly cited barriers to attendance are logistical – the timing and location of meetings, lack of cover and conflicting demands on members’ time.

3. The most commonly cited gains are shared resources and the opportunity to share teaching ideas, followed by being part of a professional network that provides support and problem-solving.

4. The most valuable aspect of group membership is the opportunity to share experience, problem solve and build contacts with fellow subject specialists. Members of those groups which organise study days or student events value these opportunities.
5. The most common response concerning the least valuable aspect of group membership is that there isn’t one. Poor attendance and location/timing of meetings were also mentioned as ‘least valuable’. Some respondents mentioned unsatisfactory meeting content or disliked the ‘negativity’ of some meeting participants.  
Several respondents referred to the additional advantages of CSG membership, including

· the strength of collective approaches to exam boards, notably in expressing concerns about exam processes and in organising board training 

· using contacts made in meetings to support teaching and subject delivery outside meetings

Other models of delivery

Respondents were asked to comment on their preferences for CPD and their answers clearly indicate a preference for activities that are 

· face to face

· inclusive of all the Wessex Group colleges
There was very little support for online CPD in any form.
Recommendations for the future of curriculum networks

Recommendations to Principals

1. That Curriculum Support Groups continue to operate on the current model and with the current breadth of coverage.

2. That the Common INSET Day becomes an established part of the Wessex Group annual calendar of events.  

Recommendations to Vice-Principals

3. That Curriculum Vice-Principals share ideas for best practice in encouraging/enabling attendance at CSG meetings.

4. That they continue to gather feedback on CSG performance in VPs’ meetings and with the CSG Manager.

5. That they use feedback from this review to inform planning for other cross-college and within College CPD.

Recommendations to the Partnership and Curriculum Networks Manager

6. That feedback from this review should be used to improve the effectiveness of CSGs and respond to members’ needs. 

Barbara Spender 22.10.12
1

